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Oregon Student Association



Co-Chair Roblan, Co-Chair Smith Warner, Co-Vice Chair Knopp, Co-Vice Chair Smith and Members of the Committee,



[bookmark: _GoBack]My name is Marion DeVore, and I use she/her/hers pronouns. I am a senior standing Emerging Media and Digital Arts Major student at Southern Oregon University. I am just about to finish my third year at Southern Oregon University, with one year remaining,  I am extremely involved at SOU and I want to thank you for the critical and long-overdue investments this committee is making in k-12 education in Oregon. I also ask that Student Success Act include the funding necessary to expand the Oregon Opportunity Grant to all Pell-eligible students and for Career and Technical Education programs at community colleges.

 

Through my position at Disability Resources I’ve seen multiple students unable to continue attending higher education due to rising tuition costs. Over the last year over ten of my peers have needed to drop out of classes due to costs and inability to find scholarships or grants to continue their education. 



Many of my peers came from K through 12 schools that prepared them for the university setting - and as a student I full heartedly believe it is essential for us to support K-12 schools, and that we also need to support these students after high school graduation. Expanding funding for the Oregon Opportunity Grant would help change the lives of so many of our SOU students - and allow my peers to possibly return to higher education to further their careers that were put on hold needlessly due to higher tuition costs.



Expanding funding for higher education means supporting the next generation of university graduates that could be on these committees making these life changing decisions. 



As a student who works directly as an advocate on the Southern Oregon University campus I am asking you to consider our college students in the JCSS plan and dedicate funding to expanding the Oregon Opportunity Grant. The impact made by an investment in financial aid programs has the possibility to impact multiple generations, and allow them to receive their degrees, furthering their careers. Please help us expand the Oregon Opportunity Grant and support vital Career and Technical Education Programs at community colleges. Thank you for your time and consideration,



Marion DeVore

EMDA Student

Peer Engagement Coordinator

Disability Resources

Southern Oregon University



OREGON STUDENT ASSOCIATION
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